

ALL CORRESPONDENCE SHOULD BE ADDRESSED TO THE SECRETARY SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION
Washington, U.S.A.

UNITED STATES NATIONAL MUSEUM INTERNATIONAL EXCHANGES BUREAU OF AMERICAN ETHNOLOGY NATIONAL ZOOLOGICAL PARK ASTROPHYSICAL OBSERVATORY INTERNATIONAL CATALOGUE OF SCIENTIFIC LITERATURE

August 27 1913.

Dear Sir:

In the absence of the Ethnologist-in-Charge of the Bureau of American Ethnology, I am authorized to acknowledge receipt of your communication of August 18th. Your inquiry has been referred to a member of the Bureau who informs me that the Bureau has issued no publication dealing with the Arrow-Worship of the Cheyennes. He also informs me that there appeared in the Memoirs of the American Anthropological Association, Vol. 1, Part 6, (published by the New Era Printing Company, Lancaster, Pa., in September, 1907) an article by James Mooney entitled "The Cheyenne Indians" which doubtless contains the information you desire.

Very truly yours,

Chief Clerk

Smithsonian Institution.

Mr. W' S. Campbell.

Arapaho.

Oklahoma.